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November 12, 2024 
Dear GMCA Family, 

 Though the support of many has been steadfast, inflation coupled with a challenging 
year from an income standpoint has eroded the bank balance significantly.  We need 
the support of all our patrons now more than ever.  If you are a regular supporter of 
the GMCA, please consider increasing your support.  I know I plan to increase my sup-
port this year.  If  you have not given in the past, please consider making an annual gift 
to the GMCA.  Your support is the only way we can continue to this good work.  Keep in 
mind the publication of this newsletter is the only time we solicit the financial support 
of our patrons and is the only way we have to close the gap between expenses and  
income generated by plot sales and interment fees.  I hope you will join us to secure 
the future of the cemeteries .  

I am happy and thankful to report the following points of progress at  both Odd Fellows  
Carrollton Avenue and Odd Fellows East: 

• Odd Fellows East received a much needed upgrade to portions of the east entrance 
road.  Thank you to all who donated to this project!   

• Three Boy Scout Eagle projects at Odd Fellows East resulted in Carolina Sapphire 
Cypress trees being planted along the south side of the office building while crepe 
myrtles were planted along the north border of the cemetery.  Thank you, Scouts 
for your diligence in keeping this plantings watered and care for this summer! 

• Carrollton Avenue saw incremental but steady progress in the removal of dead pine 
trees along the eastern boundary.  There is more tree work to be done!  

• Fall Herbicide application was recently completed for both cemeteries.  
 

2024 Financial information through the end of September is provided below.  Thank 
you for your continued support.  
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DONATE ONLINE!! 

IF YOU ARE LOOKING FOR A CONVENIENT WAY TO DONATE TO THE GREENWOOD, MS CEMETERY ASSOCIATION,                VISIT 
OUR WEBSITE AT www.greenwoodmscemetery.com.  CLICK ON THE “DONATE” TAB, THEN CLICK ON THE “MAKE A DONATION” 
BUTTON.  YOU CAN MAKE A ONE TIME GIFT OR A RECURRING GIFT.  ACKNOWLEDGEMENTS AND RECEIPTS WILL BE SENT TO 
YOUR EMAIL!  IT’S A GREAT WAY TO SUPPORT THE GMCA! 

 

FINANCIAL POSITION AS OF SEPTEMBER 30, 2024 

Total expenses YTD for 2024:            $91,127.85                       

Total income YTD for 2024:                $50,552.84 

Assets:                                             

 September 30th bank balance: $8,176.10 

 Equipment:                                   $54,381.12 

 Long Term Maintenance fund:$148,326.27 

  Total Assets:                  $210,883.49 

 

 

 

 

Liabilities:  

 Payroll Liabilities:      $1,961.82 

 Equip/Equip loans :   $8,927.19 

              Other:                          $  400.00 

 Total Liabilities:         $11,289.01 

           EQUITY:                          $199,594.48 
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HOW CAN YOU SUPPORT THE GMCA? 

1) DONATE ONLINE! - you can make a 1-time or recurring gift 

through the GMCA website: www.greenwoodmscemetery.com 

2) Send your check payable to Greenwood, MS Cemetery Associ-

ation.   

3) A Planned Gift included as a bequest under your will. These 

can be designated to the Long Term Care Fund.  

4) Pledge – Donors can make a larger commitment by making a 

written multi-year pledge to the GMCA.  Contact Russell Robert-

son for  more information. 

2023 DONORS (CONTINUED) 

James B. McIntyre 
H.H. McKibbon 
James H. & Grace P. McShan 
Jimmy & Mary Carol Miller 
Robert  D. Miller 
Charlotte Smith Mitchell 
MMB Family Partnership 
Bonnie Morgan 
William A. & Laura Mullins 
David &  Anita Nokes 
North Greenwood Baptist Church 
Harry O’Neal, Jr.  
Scottie D. Parrish 
Robert & Inez Parseli 
E. G. Perkins, Jr. 
Quinton & Sandra Perry 
Peteet Farms, LLC 
Wanda Philley 
Jay & Vikki Pilecki 
John & Kathryn Pittman 
David Pittman, Jr.  
Larry R. Poe 
William F. Powell 
Bob Provine 
Aden Coleman Pryor 
RAN Company, Inc. 
Robin Richardson 
James White Richter 
Valley Ricks 
Fred Rimmer 
Russell & Carla Robertson 

 
Harry Roland 
Edrie Jean George Royals 
Raymond & Ahlean Sanders 
Gayden P. Schwartz 
Mabelle Gerrard Seawright 
Lynn & Elizabeth Shelby 
Fraiser Shipley 
Hubert & Ann Sivley 
Clarke Smith 
Margie Smith 
Susan Evans Smith 
Kim McLean Spencer 
St. John’s United Methodist Church 
Clifton D. & Kimberly F. Steed 
Andrea N. Steele 
James S. & Sarah  Gaye Stephen 
Marianne M. Stephens 
Roy A. Stott 
Pauline Strain 
Stuckey & Stuckey Attorneys 
Ward W. Sumner 
Marshall & Kathie Sutphen 
Sara F. Swindoll 
Paula G. Switzer 
Cliff & Gloria  Thach 
Jane C. Thomas 
Louise  Thornburg 
James L. & Virginia L. Turner 
Upchurch Plumbing 
Glenn B. Upchurch 

Sarah Fleming Upchurch  
 
 
Jo Lynn Vaughan 
Jan P. & Pat J. Verhage 
Wade, Inc. 
Paul F. Walker 
John Webb 
Robert W. Webb 
Rob & Terry White 
Whittington & Sumner Farms 
Millie Whittington 
Steven & Lynette Wier 
Wilson and Knight Funeral Home,Inc 
Allen & Charlene Wood 
Charles L. & Glo Wright, Jr. 
Janet Young 
Elizabeth Zito  

 

2023 Donors  
Elizabeth B. Abbott 
Mack Alford 
Meredith & Margaret Allen 
Wesley Arnold 
Richard & Becky Avant 
Katherine & Phillip barbour 
Mark & Beth Barger 
Johnny Barrett 
Carl A. Beck 
Ronald E. Beck 
James Belk 
Connie Simmons Black 
Dr. Donald Blasingame 
Ed & Donna Bowers 
Brett & Ann Person 
Joan W. Bridwell 
Jo Ann Britt 
Hope Brown 
Buckhorn Planting Company 
Mary J. Buford 
Judy A. Burgoon 
John & Labeth Bush 
Wayne & Celeste Bush 
Mary Ellen Callens 
Lindy Callahan 
J.E. Campbell, Jr. 
Dr. & Mrs. Mike H. Carter, Jr. 
Ruth Linn Carter 
Randy Clark 
Jeff & Terri Crick 
Henry A. Cummings, Jr.  
Robert I. & Gwin Barnwell Daiton 
Michael E. & Ashley B. Daves 
Gregory & Roxanna Dees 
William (Bill) Denton 
Sheila F. Dickard 
Charles Bell Ditto, III 
Glenn Doty, III 
Gregory A. & Elizabeth S. Drake 
 

 

Danny F. & Rebecca Edwards 
Janet Eh ret 
Corinne Ellis 
Guy R. Elliott, Jr. 
Phil & Cathy Ellis 
Delores Alford Erwin 
Gwen Evans 
Trey Evans 
Clinton & Peggy Farrell 
Doris M. Farrell 
Jim G. & Besty H. Farrell 
Yvonne & JW Fennell 
Frank H. & Frances Flautt 
Jo Flautt 
Matthew Finke  
First Presbyterian Church 
Robert L. Fleming 
Mr. & Mrs. John M. Ford 
Mrs. William D. Fowler 
Fred & Margaret Carl Foundation 
David Y. &  I.V. Freeman 
Sarah Q, French 
Emily A. French 
Catherine Q. French   
Mark Garrett 
John P. & Nancy Gaugh, III 
J. D. Geeslin 
W. H. Gillion, III 
Mark & Jennifer Givens 
Robert F. & Mary Jo Givens 
Larry & Pam Gnemi 
Matthew & Emily Gnemi 
Green Thumb Farm , LLC 
Morgan & Pat Gulledge 
Samuel & Sally Gwin 
Irma Hale 
Marilyn Hammond 
Emily C. Handwerker 
Mrs. James R. Hankins 
 

 
James Henderson 
Margaret Henderson 
Dr. Kenneth & Leann Hines 
Mary Hodge 
Adam W. or Jillian S. Hodges 
Jean D. Hodges 
Holly Grove Plantation 
Mary Elaine Holmes 
David Howard 
Robin Howard 
Timothy & Melinda Ingram 
George R. Jeffords 
Bill Johnston 
Dennis S. Joiner 
George S. Joseph 
Judy H. Houston 
Tom Kennedy 
Ann Kimes 
Kay Kimmel 
Theresa A. Lang 
Ellett & Connie Lawrence 
Dr. David & Brister S. Lea 
David & Gwen Leard 
Carolyn Barrentine Lebrun 
B. F. & Ruth Lee 
Albert & Louise Les 
Russ & Ramona Lewis 
Melanie B. Liles 
Bill & Ann Litton 
Grace M. Long 
Douglass R. Lore 
William David Lott 
Martha N. Mabry 
Marsh Bayou Planting Company 
Allen Maxwell 
Doug Maxwell 
Dudley & Dawn McBee 
Margaret Lynne McEwan 
William H. & Paulette F. McGee 

We are grateful to have the  opportunity to pay tribute to one of our 
community’s great public servants.  State Senator Robert “Bunky” 
Huggins was born in rural Carroll County in 1936 and passed away in 
May of 2006 after a two-year fight with cancer.  He was a graduate 
of Greenwood High and attended the University of Southern MS, 
Mississippi College and the Jackson School of Law.   According to 
reports at the time of his passing, “Sen. Huggins began his public 
service when he was elected to the Mississippi House of Representatives in 1972. He was re-elected to the House 
twice and then elected to the Mississippi State Senate in 1984, where he served with honor and distinction until his 
passing. An influential member of many committees throughout his legislative career, he was the current chairman 
of the Senate Corrections Committee and the chairman of the Legislative Performance, Evaluation and Expenditure 
Review (PEER) Committee. His previous chairmanships included the Senate Corrections, Appropriations and Public 
Health and Welfare Committees, and he was one of the most respected and beloved members of the legislature. “     
Senator Huggins ‘ memberships  also included the Lions Club, Chamber of Commerce, Cattlemen's Association and 
Kappa Sigma Fraternity.  Senator Huggins, along with his wife, the former Gerry Robinette, whom he married in 
1959, are both interred in the mausoleum of the  Odd Fellows Cemetery on Carrollton Avenue in Greenwood.   It is 
all together  appropriate  to remember the life of service of Senator Huggins and the Greenwood, MS Cemetery  
Association is honored to serve as caretakers and watchkeepers for the late Senator and his wife.  

IN REMEMBRANCE:  STATE SENATOR ROBERT G.             

                                            “BUNKY” HUGGINS 

THE GREENWOOD, MS       
CEMETERY ASSOCIATION IS AN 
IRS   CERTIFIED   NON-PROFIT 
501 C (13)ORGANIZATION.  
CONSULT YOUR TAX ADVISOR  
ABOUT  THE IMPACT ON 
YOUR TAX RETURN. 


